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Dear Members 

 

Do come to Tom McGrath’s “Wartime Secrets” talk about his father’s wartime diaries - a new 

book: 

 

24 July 

7pm for 7.30pm  @ OHS, (86 Khandallah Rd, RSVP required for delicious wartime catering). 

 

Many thanks to those who attended the recent AGM.  We’ve got a strong and active 

Committee.   After the AGM our Friend Rod Baxter met with Chorus executives who confirmed 

Chorus wishes to undertake a commercial sale of K.A.T.E. in due course.  OHS also exercised its 

technical right of 5 year lease renewal, and the status of the building remains our priority.   

 

In June we had 75 children from St Benedict’s School visit K.A.T.E. hosted by Claire and Hugh 

Bibby and me.  Two groups of Ngaio Cubs also visited, hosted by (ex cub himself) John 

Galloway, Hugh and me.  The visits were fun and tamariki especially enjoyed learning about and 

handling Hugh’s old telephone collection.  The visit was reported in the Independent Herald. 

 

My report on David Parsons’ talk on 6 July about the history of the Johnsonville train line will 

soon appear in the IH. 

 

Judy Siers has completed the secure transfer of OHS‘ archives to WCC’s Archives and there’s 

good progress on listing the contents for ease of public access. 

 

Thanks to WCC’s Garbor Toth the Suffrage Year recordings of local oral histories Is now 

publicly available on line. 

 

OHS will arrange for the oral history of Judy Siers’ interesting life to be deposited with the 

national oral history collection. 

 

OHS and the Ngaio and Crofton Downs Progressive Association have set up a Joint Centenary 

Committee, chaired by Viv Chapple, to arrange for next year’s centenary of the Ngaio Town 

Hall being built (an event is planned for next year’s Sunday 3 August 2025). 

 

In closing, my great thanks to George Walter, Immediate Past Acting President. Also thanks go 

to Judy Siers, Past President, for sterling service over many years, and of course to John 

Galloway, OHS Secretary for his invaluable support. 

 

Felicity Wong 
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Events Mid-year 2024 

 

 

Steaming in to Jville. 

110 people turned up for the talk on 

the Johnsonville rail line history at the 

Johnsonville library on Saturday the 

6
th

 July. 

Given by Mr David Parsons President 

of the Tawa Historical Society. 

Proves there is still interest in history. 

 

 

4 March 1984 Saving KATE 

The eight oral histories recorded in 1993 

(OHS’s Suffrage Year project) are available 

on Wellington Recollect  

The Onslow Historical Society Oral History 

Project (1993) | Wellington City Libraries 

(recollect.co.nz)  
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